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	ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH
                                 SUPPORTING COMMUNITIES 


	To:
	Matthew Dempsey, Planning Officer, Development Management, 5 Pancras Square

	From:
	Edward Davis (Environmental Health Officer)

	Date:
	15 June 2022

	Re:
	200 Gray's Inn Road London WC1X 8XZ

	Proposal:
	Installation of 4 external condensing units to roof.

	Reference:
	Planning application ref. 2022/0795/P

	Key Points:
	The proposals are acceptable in environmental health terms


ENVIRONEMTAL HEALTH OBERVATIONS
a noise impact assessment has been submitted to support the planning application for the proposed plant unit installation At 200 Gray’s Inn Road.
It is proposed that the proposed plant installation is comprised of 4 No. Daikin REYQ18-U Air Conditioning Units. The proposed installation location for the plant units are on the roof of the building to the northeast of the site near the boundary wall.
The closest noise sensitive receiver to the proposed installation location has been identified as being th flats occupying the highest floor of the taylor Wimpey Postmark development at 12 Mount Pleasant overlooking Gough Street.
Appropriate noise guidelines have been followed within the report such as Noise Policy Statement for England, National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF), Planning Practice Guidance on Noise, Camden Council’s Local Plan, version June 2017 and BS 4142:2014.
The plant noise levels have been adequately predicted at the at the identified receptors taking into consideration distance losses, surface acoustic reflections and, where applicable, screening provided by the building.
Calculations show that noise emissions from the proposed unit installation would be sufficiently low as to cause no negative impact on nearby noise sensitive residential receivers with the specified attenuation measures, therefore meeting the Camden London Borough Council’s requirements.
I offer no objections to the application and suggest the following should you be mindful to grant the application.

Suggested conditions:

The external noise level emitted from plant, machinery or equipment at the development hereby approved shall be lower than the lowest existing background noise level by at least 10dBA, by 15dBA where the source is tonal, as assessed according to BS4142:2014 at the nearest and/or most affected noise sensitive premises, with the machinery operating at maximum capacity.

Reason: To ensure that the amenity of occupiers of the development site/ surrounding premises is not adversely affected by noise from mechanical installations/ equipment in accordance with the requirements of policies A1 and A4 of the London Borough of Camden Local Plan 2017.
Prior to use, machinery, plant or equipment at the development shall be mounted with proprietary anti-vibration isolators and fan motors shall be vibration isolated from the casing and adequately silenced and maintained as such. 

Reason: To ensure that the amenity of occupiers of the development site and surrounding premises is not adversely affected by vibration in accordance with the requirements of policies A1 and A4 of the London Borough of Camden Local Plan 2017

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards 

Edward Davis 

Pollution Planning Officer
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